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 ASHMANSWORTH PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting & Annual Parish Assembly of the Council 

Date: 22nd May 2018 Time: 7.30 pm 

Place: Ashmansworth Village Hall 

Present: Cllr Alan Cox (Chairman)  Cllr Kieron Black (Vice-Chairman)  

Councillors: Cllr Angela Harris Cllr Andrew Bays 

 Cllr Sally Burch  

In Attendance: Sadie Owen (Clerk) Cllr Graham Falconer (Borough) 

 Cllr John Izett (Borough) Cllr Hannah Golding (Borough) 

 Cllr Tom Thacker (County) Mr J Gethin 

Apologies: N/A  

  

1. Welcome and Apologies  

 Cllr Cox welcomed everyone to the Annual General & Parish Meeting. 

 

 

2.  Broadband presentation  

 The Gigabeam team and Cllr Hannah Golding presented a report on the successful 
installation of broadband within the parish. Please see Appendix A.  

 

3. Councillor Co-option  

 Councillor Cox proposed, and Cllr Black seconded the co-option of Sally Burch to 
the council. Approved.  

 

4. Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman  

 Cllr Cox formally stood down as Chairman.  Cllr Black presided as Vice Chair and 
thanked Cllr Cox for the past year’s service. Cllr Black queried whether there were 
any candidates interested in stepping forward as Chairman. There were not. Cllr 
Black proposed, and Cllr Bays seconded that Cllr Cox be re-elected as Chair.  
Unanimously carried.  Cllr Cox resumed chairing the meeting. 

Cllr Cox proposed, and Cllr Bays seconded that Cllr Black be re-elected as Vice 
Chair.  Unanimously agreed. 

 

 

5. Achievements and Financial report 2017/18  

 See Appendix B for the Chairman’s report. 

 

 

6. Reports from Borough/County Councillors  

 See Appendix B for report from Cllr Graham Falconer.  

 

Cllr Thacker’s report - Cllr Thacker commented that he had been successfully 
elected to his 7year as a county councillor and thanked those present. 

  

Responsibilities - Cllr Thacker clarified that the county was responsible for road 
maintenance, trading standards and school buildings. The borough deals with 
waste collection and the county with waste disposal.  

 

Funding cuts – Cllr Thacker reported that the county’s funding had been cut by £23 
million. As a consequence, the council tax had been raised by an increase of 3%.  
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Roads – Cllr Thacker acknowledged that potholes were a problem. The council 
have received £3 million extra funding from central government to tackle the state 
of the roads. Find and fix teams known as ‘Pothole Busters’ are now being used in 
parallel to scheduled pothole repairs. The council have also invested in two dragons 
which are machines that are able to produce more permanent repairs to potholes.  

 

Recycling – Cllr Thacker noted that it was unfortunate that Ashmansworth were 
unable to use the Newtown Road recycling centre. It was reported that Cllr Humby 
was in discussions with MP Kit Malthouse to try to develop more of a cross border 
recycling policy. 

 

Combined authority - Cllr Bays queried whether the idea of a combined authority 
was still progressing. Cllr Thacker confirmed that it was, but Cllrs Izett and Falconer 
suggested that it was unlikely to occur.  

 

7. Police Report  

 PCSO Damon Hope was not able to attend the meeting but provided an update. 

 

 

8. Report from the Village Hall Committee  

 See Appendix B.  Mr Gethin further added that there had been a successful street 
party for the royal wedding.  

 

 

9. Public discussion and questions  

 There were approximately seven parishioners in attendance.  

Hedgehog friendly village - a local resident had sent a written suggestion that the 
village become the first hedgehog friendly village in Hampshire. Cllr Cox to request 
further information as to requirements to gain such status.  

 

‘There but not there’ sculpture – a local resident had suggested the installation 
of a Perspex or metal silhouette of a soldier with all funding going to Help for Heroes 
Combat Stress. There were insufficient details to be able to make a decision. Cllr 
Cox to request further information. 

 

Phone box – a parishioner queried whether an old disused BT phone box could be 
removed. Clerk to contact BT and request removal.  

 

Grass verges – thanks were made to Cllr Black for clearing the local grass verges. 
It was queried which authority had responsibility for the grass cutting. Clerk to 
investigate and request regular cutting.  

 

 

Cllr 
Cox 

 

Cllr 
Cox 

 

Clerk 

 

Clerk 

10. Planning applications  

 18/01261/HSE Mere Cottage, Bartletts Down Lane: demolition of existing single bay 
garage and erection of oak frame garage. No objections.  

 

Clerk 

11. Financial matters  

a) Payments Approval – the Clerk presented the financial statements (appendix C). 
The payments were unanimously agreed. Clerk to process.  

 

Clerk 
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b) Insurance renewal – the Clerk advised that the PC insurance is now due for 
renewal. The council had signed up to a three-year long-term agreement with Came 
& Company in 2016 and the renewal cost of £288.46 was agreed. Clerk to process.  

 

Clerk 

12. Lengthsman tasks  

 Cllr Harris suggested that the Lengthsman be asked to clear the ditch at Crux 
Easton. Agreed and Clerk to process.  

 

Clerk 

13. Date of next meeting  

 Cllr Cox closed the meeting, thanking all the speakers for their contributions, and 
thanking members of the public for attending.   

The next meeting will be on 26th June at 7.30 pm.  
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APPENDIX A – Gigabeam and Cllr Hannah Golding’s Report  
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APPENDIX B - Achievements and Financial Report 2016/17 
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APPENDIX C 

 


